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APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Suraj Pandit (Camden), Peta Newlin (Hounslow), Keeley Cooper (Kensington & Chelsea), Rachel Mundy (Merton/Sutton) and Sylvia Stuart (Waltham Forest).
1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

The minutes of the meeting held on 23 September 2010 were agreed.
2. RECRUITMENT TENDER UPDATE (Jennie Burbury, Ealing)

Jennie updated colleagues on the three Lots.

· Lot 1 - Recruitment Advertising (which includes some extra bits: outplacements, strategic HR services) – Penna won the tender

· Lot 2 - Executive Search and Selection (perm & temp) – invites to tender going out to all five suppliers, who are: Tribal, Hodgers, Gatenby, Penna and Green Park.

· Lot 3 - Assessment and Testing (pick-n-mix, pay as you go) – were hoping to get the tender for this out in November 2010 but has now been deferred till April/May 2011.  Not many of the London boroughs have used this module.

Following a meeting at Merton/Sutton, the Cabinet agreed that the process can be shortened so the specification is being re-written for a tighter turnaround.
3.
CRB UPDATE – Jennie Burbury, Ealing

Jennie attended a National Grid meeting last Friday (28 Jan) and it was evident that country-wide things are going quite well.   Had hoped that the Home Office would be in attendance but were not – this is probably due to the new announcement, which will include an update to CRB.
Any new processes will take up to 12 months to introduce and a new form will be produced due to CRB and ISA registration changes.

The Vetting and Baring scheme helpline is now closed.

There are still issues with the continuation sheet outside of London.

Academies – decision will be left with London boroughs to decide whether you want to undertake a new check.   As this would be under TUPE then a new check would not be required.

CRB have noticed a greater volume in the number of enhanced checks, which is possibly due to their stance on unnecessary checking!   Forms with job titles will be rejected e.g. an form with the job title ‘Tour Guide for Lincoln Cathedral’ had it’s check rejected and were told if they had put ‘School Guide for Lincoln Cathedral’, it would have been checked.   We need to start thinking more laterally about job titles.

No mention in London on the length of turn around times for checks.  Metropolitan Police checks highlighted a 17% turnaround, which is still very slow.
Jennie will circulate the notes from this meeting to colleagues.

If any colleagues have any issues they would like raised please contact Jenny Burbury.  

4.
UKBA LIMITS – Jennie Burbury, Ealing
London Councils have been trying for the last few months to get someone to come along from the UKBA so colleagues can raise any concerns/issues – unfortunately, no response to date from anyone from UKBA.
5.
REDPEPLOYMENT PRACTICE ACROSS LONDON BOROUGHS - 
Jennie Burbury, Ealing

This item was on the postponed December meeting’s agenda – Ealing have now got a contract for the next 6 months.

Harrow is currently looking at on-line redeployment and will feedback to colleagues at the next meeting.

Simon mentioned that regionally the Trade Union’s are keen to look at cross borough redeployment to reduce the impact of redundancies.  It is recognised by the unions that this is unlikely to be achievable on a large scale, but might help where neighbouring authorities are not cutting similar services.
6.
CAPITAL AMBITION WORK UPDATE 
National Pay Negotiations 

28 authorities attended the pay briefing in early December.  The most popular option of the 4 discussed was ‘no offer.  However there was significant support in principle for negotiating a package (option 4).  However this was generally qualified by the interest being dependent on a package emerging within a very short timescale.  There was some support for exploring a variation on central government’s stated position of pay increases of at least £250 for those earning less than £21,000 – with both a lower amount and a lower cut-off point attracting limited support.

Employers are likely to go back to the Trade Unions’ in the next few weeks to say they are not offering anything, although there is concern that central government’s will push for the £250 for the lower paid.
No indication so far that the unions would get significant support for strike action on this issue

Changes to Conditions of Service

Following discussions at various network meetings about changes to conditions of service.  London Councils undertook an anonymised survey. Key areas being looked at by authorities are:

· Redundancy pay

· Occupational sick pay

· Car Allowances

· Annual leave

· Premia rates (particularly weekend enhancements)

Many boroughs are at an early stage in their plans but the findings of this survey have been shared through the Heads of HR network.

What Customers Want from HR
Five west London boroughs are working with the IES; the project is being led by Ealing.  The aim of this project was to develop HR’s contribution to effective people management and how the function relates to its customers, thus enabling managers and staff to do ‘business’ better.  
The project is now completed and a draft report is awaiting clearance; a presentation has also been made to London Heads of HR.

Each of the five boroughs was asked to produce case studies.  These can be found on the Capital Ambition website, along with the report.   Link: http://www.londoncouncils.gov.uk/capitalambition/projects/workforcestrategy/westlondonhrconsortium.htm
Contact: Peter Thomas
Jobs Portal – Update

Due to this project being stalled for the past few years due to the GLA no longer wishing to support this element of the ‘yourlondon’ site, colleagues were asked six months ago to send in an invoice to London Councils, who would then refund £1,000, which each individual borough contributed towards this project.    
To date the following boroughs have not re-claimed:

	BOROUGH
	RECRUITMENT CONTACT EMAILED IN SEPTEMBER 2010 RE RE-CLAIM (in brackets  were the main contact in 2006)

	Barnet
	Simon Kenniford/Simon Wheatley

	Brent
	Tracey Connage (Valerie Jones)

	Bromley
	Charles Obazuaye

	Camden
	Mike Cooke (Stuart Thorn)

	Croydon
	Pamela Parkes

	Ealing
	David Veale

	Greenwich
	Tim Anderson (David Stanley)

	Hackney
	Caroline Anderson (Jennifer Hartland)

	Haringey
	Steve Davies (Stuart Young)

	Harrow
	Lesley Clarke (Sonia Arora)

	Kingston upon Thames
	Sheila West

	Lewisham
	Andreas Ghosh (Tim Anderson)

	Newham
	Steve Whitehead/Beverley Williams (Susan McNally)

	Southwark
	Bernard Nawrat

	Tower Hamlets
	Catriona Hunt

	City of Westminster
	Graham White


Please note: any invoices sent in should NOT include VAT.

Moving from Public to Private Sector – Fairplace
Fairplace ran a half day taster workshop at London Councils on 31 January entitled ‘Moving from the Public to the Private Sector’.  

The workshop showed how Fairplace could help equip employees with the skills to handle the current challenges associated with organisational change and re-structure and advice on moving between sectors.  The session also gave insight to the following:
· Coping with change

· Self awareness exercises

· Differences between public and private sector

· CV development
· Networking and job searching

Further information on what Fairplace can offer organisations, can be found on the website at: www.fairplace.com or contact Mirka Gruberova, Business Development Director on 020 7816 0707.

Equalities and Human Rights Commission – Guidance on references 
Simon asked colleagues what there authority practice was around providing absence information.  There was concern that existing practice could cause potential problems under the Equality Act e.g. absences related to disability (highlighted in Module 4 of the Equality Act Starter Kit – link below) 

http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/advice-and-guidance/new-equality-act-guidance/equality-act-starter-kit/
Following discussion Simon agreed to find out a bit more information and report back at the next meeting.
Future of London Councils
For the last three years the Regional Employers’ has been part of Capital Ambition (CA).  CA is now being wound up on the 31 March 2011.  The resource of the Regional Employers will now be two people.  2-3 years ago the resource had effectively been 6 people.  The Heads of HR at their April meeting will be asked what they want from the team in the future in terms of support to networks and work-streams.

7.
ELECTION OF CHAIR FOR 2011

Jennie Burbury, London Borough of Ealing, was elected as Chair for 2011.   Caroline Dempsey, Wandsworth and Sandra Segal (Greenwich), offered their support to Jennie.

Colleagues gave thanks to David Simpkin for all his hard work as Chair during 2010.

8.
TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

Colleagues were asked to think about future topics for future meetings and were reminded that as a group, we need to ensure that the meeting demonstrates value for money and requires input from boroughs attending.
The following suggestions were made:

· Job Centre Plus – LB Hillingdon, for April agenda

· Agency workers – new legislation

· Linkedin - presentation
· Update from UKBA – possibly December meeting
Colleagues were asked if they wanted a presentation from Total Jobs – all agreed that this may be something to look at later in the year.

Please colleagues have any items they would like to see on the agenda please email Debbie Williams.
9.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The following topics were discussed:

· Recruitment performance indicators; more specifically how are Councils measuring their time taken to recruit - Rajkiran Sikand, LB Hillingdon

· Have other boroughs used social media sites to advertise jobs? – Rajkirian Sikand, LB Hillingdon

· CRB re-checks every three years – are others not considering doing this due to costs? – Rashid Patel, LB Newham

Social Worker Recruitment – Sandra Segal (Greenwich)
The recent event hosted by The Guardian (Sandra emailed colleagues in December for interest), to discuss and share ideas around best practice, look at recruitment and retention bonuses, NQSW, career progression schemes, agency costs etc., was well attended and very interesting.  

The Guardian are offering to host a follow-on event, details of which, will be circulated by Sandra.

8.
DATES OF NEXT MEETING
Friday 15 April 2011 (10am – 12.30pm)
Future Dates
16 June 2011 (10-12.30pm)

22 September 2011 (10-12.30pm)

15 December 2011 (10-12.30pm)
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